ORTON PARISH COUNCIL
NOTICE of a Meeting to be held on Monday 17th September 2018 at
Market Hall, Orton at 7.30pm

A G E N D A 


M. Ian McPherson, of the Yorkshire Dales National Park Authority, will address the meeting and outline any topics of current interest. 


1.  Apologies for Absence

2.  Declarations of Interest
Councillors must declare if they have any personal or prejudicial interest in any item on this Agenda.

3.  Minutes of the Meeting of 16th July 2018
To approve the Minutes of the above Meeting.

4.  Public Participation

5.  Planning
5.1  The Lake District National Park Authority application 7/2018/3094 – 2 Bridge House, Greenholme.  A single storey extension to kitchen at rear of property and a two storey extension to the barn at the rear of the property.
5.2  3 Rayne Cottages, Gasigill.  To consider an email received from Mr. Neil Plant who has requested support for the retention of the property subject to planning enforcement.

6.  The Western Beck
To consider progress to date with clearing the run of the beck.

7.  Finance
To consider the cash book for the period June/July 2018
To approve the following accounts for payment:
Orton Market Hall – hire of hall								£60.00
Cumbria Payroll Services fee for August							  14.40
M. Longworth – salary  for August							 140.00
HMPG – PAYE for August								   97.60
M. Longworth – stamps									   14.02
M. Longworth – printer ink								   10.99
Orton Store and Post Office – sundries for the public conveniences			   56.80
The Friends of Orton School (donation for summer fete)					 250.00
Water Plus Limited – waste water and water supply					   90.68							  
8.  Play Area
The Chair will report on work done to the play area and the purchase of new climbing nets. The purchase of the nets was recommended following the annual inspection of the play area by the Play Inspection Company.  Estimates were obtained for the nets in the sum of £1010.60 and £506.60.  Councillor David Potter has been carrying out maintenance work to the woodwork.		
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9.  Correspondence
An email has been received from CALC indicating that the County Council may be interested in quoting for the maintenance of the footway lights this council has now taken over from Eden District Council.
An email has been received from Roger Frank of Raisbeck explaining that there is some difficulty in finding a suitable site for the defibrillator in Raisbeck.  This may have to be separately pole mounted as there is no suitable building close to the road with an electricity supply.
The Parish Council’s new police contact is PSCO Danielle Ousby (Danielle.Ousby@cumbria.police.uk)


10.  Reports of District and County Councillors

11.  Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 15th October 2018 at The Market Hall, Orton at 7.30pm

M. Longworth
Clerk




